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November 5, 2019 
 
               File No. 191062 
 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On October 29, 2019, Public Works introduced the following proposed legislation: 
 

File No.  191062 
 

Ordinance amending Ordinance No. 1061, entitled “Regulating the Width of 
Sidewalks,” to reduce the official sidewalk width of certain locations along the 
westerly side of Pierce Street between O’Farrell and Ellis Streets, in front of the 
Maxine Hall Health Center at 1301 Pierce Street; adopting the Planning 
Department’s determination under the California Environmental Quality Act; and 
making findings of consistency with the General Plan, and the eight priority 
policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

          
 
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 

Environmental review completed under SFDPW: Maxine Hall Health Center - 1301 Pierce Street
Planning Department Case No. 2017-012958ENV, Categorical Exemption issued 1/28/2019.

Joy Navarrete




